CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of meeting held in The Old School, Kenley

on 

Tuesday 20th January 2015 

at 7.30pm

Present:

    


Parish Councillor Ken Pugh (Chairman)

Parish Councillor Martin Morris

Parish Councillor Sarah Lloyd

Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts

Councillor Claire Wild

Parish Council Clerk Jayne Simmons

Apologies - Parish Councillor Peter Ince (Vice Chairman)

Members of the Public - 1

1.      
WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures.

2.         DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
There were no declarations of interest.

3.         MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
Minutes of the meeting 25th November 2014, having been previously circulated to all members were taken as having been read. 

4.  
MATTERS ARISING
After discussion the Minutes were slightly amended, then signed and dated as a true record of the meeting.

5.         CORRESPONDENCE

All relevant correspondence received by the Clerk had been circulated to Parish Councillors.

6. 
HIGHWAYS

(a)  
PC Pugh mentioned again the concern over water from Upper Hill Farm drive, 

Hughley flowing onto the road.   In icy weather this is dangerous and needs sorting out.  The Clerk confirmed an email had been sent but no reply had been received.  Councillor Wild asked for a copy of the email to be sent to her.  

7. 
PLANNING

(a) Criteria for Planning – Future planning for the Parish

PC Roberts - When a planning application is received the Parish Council have no guidelines to follow.  Planning applications are from neighbours and therefore can be quite contentious.  It would be helpful to have guidelines then each application can be appraised fully before making a decision whether to support or not.

Councillor Wild – very difficult in small parishes because of the way they are split up and will always know someone.  Some parishes have set up a Sub Planning group consisting of three people from the Parish Council.  This works until situation where Parish Councillor has conflicting interest and so there are then only two Parish Councillors.  The alternative is to have a meeting when a planning application is received. 

It was agreed that guidelines were required so that any decision made was not seen as personal view by any Parish Councillor.

Councillor Wild – it is about public perception.  Planning generally has become more difficult because of the 5 Year Land Supply.

PC Roberts – previously each Parish Councillor looked at their own area and if felt a meeting was required it was arranged.

Clerk was asked to keep sending planning applications received by email to those Parish Councillors who have the internet and a text message to PC Morris and PC Pugh.

Action:  Parish Councillors to contact Chairman if it is felt a meeting is required.

9. FINANCE

(a) Clerk showed meeting letter received from Shropshire Council regarding the Precept.  

The Precept is amount of money Parish Council get from Shropshire Council, it is nothing to do with amount of houses.  If more or less houses it is split accordingly and based on Band D Council Tax.  Agreed that even though the Parish Council wish to freeze the Precept it will still go up 1.5% as advised by Shropshire Council.  Precept for 2015/16 will therefore be £2,388.00

Proposed by PC Roberts and seconded by PC Lloyd

(b) Clerk’s salary and expenses were agreed and confirmation forms for salary and expenses signed by Chairman.

Proposed by PC Roberts and seconded by PC Lloyd

10. ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA

(a) Place Plan – Clerk to ask PC Ince to look at what other parish councils have in place before next meeting.

      11.       DATES OF FUTURE MEETING

The following dates were confirmed by Parish Councillors:  17th March, 

AGM 19th May, 30th June, 15th September, 17th November

     Meeting closed at 8.45pm

Signed ……………………………………


Dated …………………………..

Chairman Ken Pugh

